
 

 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and City Councilors 
 
From:  Kenny Schwab, Acting City Manager 
 
Date: May 21, 2021 
 
Re: Notes to Council 

 
 

1. STAFF REPORTS / ITEMS REQUIRING IMMEDIATE ATTENTION 

• Parks and Recreation Department – April 2021 Monthly Report 

 

2. GENERAL CORRESPONDENCE / NOTIFICATION 

• Press Release – City of Broken Arrow begins Albany Street Widening Project 

• Press Release – City of Broken Arrow improving Neinhuis Skate Park 

 

3. SPECIAL EVENTS / ACTIVITIES  

• N/A 

 

 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
Kenny Schwab 
 
mb 
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For Immediate Release 
Date:  05/21/2021 
Contact: Lesa Jones, Operations Communications Manager 
City of Broken Arrow  
918-259-2400 Ext. 5436 | Email: lljones@brokenarrowok,gov 
CBA Release No. 21-31 
  

 
City of Broken Arrow begins Albany Street Widening Project 

Road closure will be in place through the summer  
 
Albany Street (61st St.), from 23rd St. North to N. 37th St., will be closed beginning 
Monday, May 24 at 7 a.m., due to the start of Phase I of the Albany Street Widening 
Project. 
 
This closure will impact through traffic, but residents will have local access from either 
23rd Street or 37th Street. The mid-mile bridge location will be the primary closure.  
 
The closure is necessary to remove and replace the existing box culvert and install a 
new single-span arch bridge structure.  
 
The road closure will be in place through the summer and is expected to reopen before 
the August 2021 start of school. Through traffic detours will be directed up to Omaha. St 
(51st) or down to Kenosha St. (71st) for access. 
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Contact: Lesa Jones/ City of Broken Arrow  
918-259-2400, Ext. 5436| Email lljones@brokenarrowok.gov 
CBA Release No. 21-31  
  

 
City of Broken Arrow improving Nienhuis Skate Park 

The skate park will be closed for major renovation and construction beginning  
May 29th 

 
 
The City of Broken Arrow is making significant additions to Nienhuis Skate Park, 3201 N. 9th 
St., by adding 10,000 square feet of street and plaza style design to the existing 12,500 square 
feet of bowl and ramp designed park.  
  
Nienhuis Skate Park will be closed for rehabilitation of the existing park and construction of the 
addition starting on May 29. The project has a 120-calendar day construction timeline and is 
expected to be complete in September 2021. Magnum Construction of Broken Arrow has 
mobilized on-site and has begun the site grading and storm sewer installations.  
  
The original Nienhuis Skate Park was built in 2007, and designs have changed significantly over 
the years. In 2018, the City of Broken Arrow citizens voted to expand the skate park as a part of 
the 2018 General Obligation Bond at the cost of $751,900.  
 
 
### 
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